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The Office of Lead Hazard Control and Healthy Homes (OLHCHH) is issuing this policy 
guidance to provide guidance on counting completed units when more than one OLHCHH grant 
program is being used to identify and remediate health and safety hazards.   

The OLHCHH manages several grant opportunities so that not only lead based paint 
hazard can be addressed, but a housing unit can be assessed and remediated more holistically to 
include health and safety hazards, weatherization and energy efficiency issues as well as hazards 
that may allow seniors to age in place.   

The OLHCHH is aware that this “whole house” approach may include various partners 
and programs to address all hazards that might be identified in an eligible unit.  We encourage 
those partnerships and collaborations and support the efforts of our grantees to utilize as many 
funding options available to address as many health and safety hazards as possible.   

If a unit is completed with funding from more than one OLHCHH grant program (e.g., Lead 
Hazard Reduction, Healthy Homes Production, Healthy Homes and Weatherization Cooperation 
Demonstration, and Older Adults Home Modification Program ), each grant program will be 
allowed to report that unit in the Healthy Homes Grants Management System (HHGMS) as a 
completed unit under the unit section of the quarterly report, and it should include which grant 
funding streams were utilized and what hazards were remediated for each grant program. 

Please note that in order to count the unit, all required assessments or inspections and 
clearances must be completed, and all eligibility and program-specific requirements for each grant 
program must be met.  Also, as before, OLHCHH grant funding cannot be used or counted toward 
match requirements.  

Should you have any questions, please contact your Government Technical 
Representative. 
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